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SUNDRIDGE-STRONG UNION PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD
REGULAR MEETING
January 17, 2019

PRESENT: Sundridge - Sarah Barnes, Stephen Rawn, Fraser Williamson
Strong - Betty McLaren, Jeff McLaren, Cindy VanTil
STAFF PRESENT: Melinda Kent, Librarian/CEO

The board members introduced themselves.
The meeting was called to order by CEO Melinda Kent at 7:00 p.m.
Melinda Kent conducted the election of officers for the next four year 2019-2022

It was

MOVED BY: Cindy VanTil

SECONDED BY: Jeff McLaren ‘

That we appoint Fraser Williamson as chairperson for the Sundridge-Strong Union
Public Library Board for this term. Carried.

It was

MOVED BY: Betty McLaren

SECONDED BY: Stephen Rawn

That we appoint Sarah Barnes as vice-chairperson for the Sundridge-Strong Union
Public Library Board for this term. Carried.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

It was,

MOVED BY: Jeff McLaren

SECONDED BY: Stephen Rawn

That the agenda be approved as circulated. Carried.

MINUTES:

The minutes of the regular meeting held on Thursday, November 15, 2018 were
circulated. |

It was,

MOVED BY: Sarah Barnes

SECONDED BY: Cindy VanTil

That the minutes of the Thursday, November 15, 2018 meeting of the
Sundridge-Strong Union Public Library Board be adopted as presented.  Carried.
BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:

The Village of Sundridge has removed the cigarette box from the side of the




building.

STATEMENT OF EXPENSES:

There was a discussion about the statement of expenses that were received from the
deputy treasurer. There were questions as to why payroll is so different from
October to November. Melinda indicated that it could be that October payroll was
posted in November. The amount of income from the Township of Joly appears to
have been entered twice. Payroll also seemed lower than it should be for
December. Since the statement of expenses for December appears it may not be an
accurate reflection of the expenses for December, it was not approved.

It was:

MOVED BY: Jeff McLaren

SECONDED BY: Betty McLaren

That the statement of expenses for the Sundridge-Strong Union Public Library for
the month of October 2018 in the amount of $-3463.53, and the month of November
2018 in the amount of 11718.03 be accepted as presented. Carried.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT:
See attached.

Melinda had Fraser fill out contact information needed for the FOPL (Federation of
Public Libraries).

A young library patron, Matthew, has started an afterschool book club on Mondays.
Three of them met for the first time this week and it went very well. Tt is great to
have such a young person taking the initiative to do this.

CORRESPONDENCE:
No correspondence.

NEW BUSINESS:

There was a discussion regarding advertising in the Almaguin Highlands Chamber
of Commerce Community Guide.

It was,

MOVED BY: Jeff McLaren

SECONDED BY: Cindy VanTil

That the Sundridge-Strong Union Public Library approve to advertise in the
Almaguin Highland Chamber of Commerce up to the amount of $250.00 Carried.

Since we were discussing adverstising it was suggested that we have a sign for the
library on the main street to let people know where the library is. We can think about







